ENGINEER’S REPORT
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SUBJECT: PROJECT PROGRESS UPDATE

DATE:

2/13/2017

This Engineer’s Report provides an update on the progress of the various projects that we are currently

working on:

1.

CWSRF Sewer Planning Grant — Project Report

We have received comments from the SWRCB regarding the engineering report and we are currently
working on addressing those comments. We also received comments from the California
Department of Fish and Game regarding a stream bed alteration notification that was prepared and
submitted for the proposed sewer collection system improvements. We have addressed all the
comments from F&W and we are waiting for a response back from them.

Once the permit is obtained, the next step would be to submit the application for construction funds.

DWSRF Planning Grant- Preliminary Engineering Report

We have been working on getting the necessary topographic survey completed and preparing some
preliminary layouts of the new distribution system. Contacted County to obtain the latest GIS
information and some utility companies to obtain the layout of the existing infrastructure.

Brig Creek Clearwell Contract Documents

We have prepared contract documents for the rehabilitation of the Clearwell at Big Creek. The
documents are now in Draft form and need to be finalized. We anticipate to have final documents
within 30 days.

Lift Station 16 Improvements

The construction of LS#16 is progressing as planned. The improvements at the LS site are almost
complete and the contractor is now working on the manholes along the forcemain alignment. We
have prepared a reimbursement packet to the IRWMP group and a progress report. The project
should be ready for completion within the next 30 days.

2015 UWMP

The 2015 UWMP has been submitted to the Department of Water Resources through their online
submittal program and we are waiting for review comments.



